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Dear Chronicle Readers,

Welcome to the middle of the term! Over the
last few mornings we have seen (through
foggy clouds) a return of people who have
been unwell ,  and it  is  great to see them back!
Thankyou everyone again for working with us.
We really need you to send your children
rugged up for the cold weather,  and please,
please,  please make sure their name is on
their jackets,  as it  helps us return lost
property.

Last week we held the Annual General
Meeting for the College Company,  and it  was
great to reflect on God’s goodness.  I  shared
with the people there (and those online) that
we should be proud of what we have,  and
thankful to God, and to do everything
possible to make this place a blessing for as
many people as possible.  Your involvement in
that is  vital ,  so I  encourage you to reach out
to the parents and families in your child’s
class,  as they may not be having a great time
and could use the friendship you may be able
to offer .

This week our Year 10 students are visit ing
some places for Work Experience.  I  am
looking forward to hearing the reports,  
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and I  hope to see them in an upcoming
newsletter for us all  to enjoy.  I  know some of
our students already have worked out how
this week can help them focus for a future in
a range of areas.  Thankyou to the families out
there who I  know have taken some of our
students at their  workplaces –  it  is  a great
thing you’ve done!

Later this week we will  also have a visit ing
author,  and I  hope you will  also get to read of
the ways their work inspires the next
generation of writers.

Thanks again for your support,

https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/college-employment




S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  

Growing vegetables from scratch is very satisfying! Year 7 & 8
IXL Environment spend time each week in the veggie patch
next to the Administration building, growing tasty morsels such
as tomatoes, onions and potatoes. A harvest of potatoes this
week, planted in 2022 and sprouting again in 2023, were
washed, peeled and cut into potato chips ready for a hot oven.
A perfect snack for a cold day!

Last week Year 11 & 12 students were delighted to have a visiting
artist join their Visual Arts class with Mrs Martinez. Mrs Megan
Cameron, a local artist, presented a collection of her work
showcasing her talent in graphite drawing and beyond. Megan’s
visit was more than a demonstration of her remarkable talent. She
infused the room with her passion for art, captivating students with
her journey and experience within the art industry. She reminded us
that art is a valuable profession, “Don’t listen to those who say you
can’t have a career in the arts. I have had a rich and diverse career
in the arts and now work as a full-time artist.” 

S T A R C H  F R O M  S C R A T C H

Round 2 of the Secondary School Chess competition was run
last week with WWCC playing TRAC. The games were
challenging with each student inspired to learn and grow their
abilities and skills in this timeless game. Andrew Wilcockson,
Year 12 and the leader of the Chess Team, was an inspiration to
the rest of the students as he outmaneuvered his player,
drawing them into an untenable position. The enthusiasm of
the team to keep learning will see them continue their training
under Mr Trevor Gyles' mentorship throughout the winter
months. If you are interested in participating in chess at
lunchtime see Mr Gyles for further information and keep an eye
out for further information about an in-school lunchtime
competition.

C H E S S

G U E S T  A R T I S T

With so much happening in Primary School three Year 4 students have
launched the 'Primary School Press' a newsletter written by the
students, for the students. The editor team of Matilda Hibbard, Matilda
Viski and Jasmine Beaver bring editing, graphic and leadership skills to
this new initiative, but most importantly they bring a vision to share
news, encourage fellow students and help care for the beautiful
environment of the WWCC Primary School. Edition one of the
newsletter, available in the College Library for students to read at
lunchtime, is a snapshot of individual student stories, class spotlight
and important reminders. Edition Two is due out soon - so don't be
surprised if you are stopped in the playground for an interview by this
eager team!

P R I M A R Y  P R E S S

S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  
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This term the staff are going to be sporting jeans each Friday

as they fundraise for the Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal

and Doorways Wagga, a service which supports families in

need. If you would also like to contribute to this important

work monetary donations and donations of non-perishable

food can be made at the College Office. 

S T A F F  S U P P O R T  T H E  S A L V O S

The new construction zone in the Primary School playground

opened this week to much excitement! Imaginative, collaborative

play filled each nook of the multi-pit structure. A series of sand

and dirt pits with raised wooden platforms between were

overwhelmed with groups of students "finding the bottom" as

they dug large holes and tunnels together. "How deep do you

think it is?" asked the Year 3 boys. "Maybe a metre, maybe 85cm."

While Naomi in Year 1 made  a discovery, "The bottom's all white!" 

It might be wise to shake out the trousers and stockings before

putting them in the washing machine!

L I K E  B O N D I  O N  A  S U M M E R ' S  D A Y !

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the BBQ at the Year 2

- 12 Athletics Carnival. It was a very successful event and the

proceeds, $1,171, will go towards supporting the College

Compassion Child, Mia, a 7 year old boy from Indonesia. A

massive thank you to Mrs Rosie Anderson for organising the BBQ,

and to Mrs Linda Webb, Henk, Carin, Shekinah, Annabelle,

Harrison, Rose, Zac, Shiphrah and Tanita who helped cook and

serve. A massive effort!

G R E A T  R E S U L T :  C O M P A S S I O N

The Mother's Day stall was fun for parents and students alike. Full

of beautiful gifts each student had to think carefully before

choosing something for Mum or Grandma. Thank you for your

support of this fundraiser. Over $1000 was raised towards

subsidising families who travel afar for chess, sport, music or

other extra curricular activity. One group to benefit from these

funds are the students who are travelling to CSSA Cross Country

in Sydney this week. We look forward to hearing all your news!

M O T H E R ' S  D A Y  -  T H A N K  Y O U !

S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  
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LOVIN' SPORT
R U G B Y  L E A G U E  C O U N T R Y  C U P
Our Secondary boys took on the Rugby League Country Cup last

week! Despite not gaining the victory, everyone displayed great

determination, enhancing their confidence, skills, and knowledge of

the game. Our more experienced players, Luke Anderson and Joseph

Jarratt, exhibited exceptional leadership on the field, inspiring and

directing the team. Big shoutout to Aaron Tuilau for his contagious

enthusiasm and positive impact on the team. Thank you Mr Trevor

Gyles for coaching the team, and praise God for the great weather!

Student Leaders from secondary schools across

Wagga meet together at WWCC in the second

of a series of student leadership forums this

afternoon. Student leaders from Kildare, TRAC

and Kooringal High joined WWCC Captains and

Vice Captains for a tour of the College,

afternoon tea in the new Year 12 Common

Room and a planning session as the group work

towards a 'big goal' later in the year. 

S T U D E N T  L E A D E R S



AFFIRMATION

WELLBEING

EMPOWERMENT

Dear Year 10 students,

Congratulations on embarking on your work experience journey! This is an incredible opportunity for
personal and professional growth. As you step into the working world, remember to embrace
challenges and seize every chance to learn and grow.

Work experience is a chance to discover your passions, explore different career paths, and gain
valuable skills. Take this opportunity to observe, ask questions, and absorb as much knowledge as you
can. Don't be afraid to step out of your comfort zone and try new things.

Remember that mistakes are a part of the learning process. Don't be discouraged if you encounter
obstacles along the way. Use them as stepping stones towards improvement and keep pushing
forward. Embrace a positive mindset and believe in your own abilities.

During this time, build relationships with your colleagues and supervisors. Networking is a powerful
tool that can open doors for future opportunities. Take initiative, show enthusiasm, and demonstrate
your willingness to contribute to the team. Your hard work and dedication will not go unnoticed.
Lastly, enjoy this experience and have fun! Work experience is not just about the job itself, but also
about discovering more about yourself and the world of work. Embrace each day with enthusiasm,
curiosity, and a positive attitude.

You are capable, talented, and have the potential to achieve great things. Believe in yourself, stay
focused, and make the most of this valuable experience. 

Mr McLean

An open letter to Year 10 WorkAn open letter to Year 10 Work
Experience StudentsExperience Students





To get in touch with the College Counsellor
phone the College on 6923 8888 or email :  g.mclean@wwcc.nsw.edu.au

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars
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Connect online and discover meeting times and more with the following church communities:

https://www.saintandrews.net.au/
https://livingwaterwagga.org.au/
https://www.generocitychurch.com.au/
https://www.salvationarmy.org.au/wagga/
http://www.unlimitedcrc.com.au/
https://cfwagga.org.au/
https://www.wwbc.org.au/
https://www.waggaevchurch.org.au/
https://swac.church/
https://waggachurchofchrist.org.au/
https://waggaunitingchurch.org/
https://www.waggaanglican.org.au/
https://staidanswagga.org.au/
https://waggawagga.adventist.org.au/
https://www.togetherchurch.org/

